## **REVISED Notice of Meeting**

You are hereby notified that the Salem Bicycling Advisory Committee will hold a regularly scheduled meeting on Monday, March 20, 2017, at 7:00pm at 120 Washington St, 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor, Salem, MA

## Meeting Agenda

Call Meeting to Order

This notice posted on "Official Bulletin Board" City Hall, Salem, Mass. on MAR 19 2017 at 3,44 PM in accordance with MGL Chap. 304 Sections 18-25.

1. Public Comment

Roll Call:

2. Project Tracking Form - Review project tracking form and review additions and comments on tracking form tasks.

3. New/Old Business

- Essex St Road Reconstruction Engineering has received plans for the street reconstruction of the Essex St. one-way. Because of proposed Complete Streets accommodations. Engineering has asked the Committee to comment on the plans.
- Lafayette/Loring/West Intersection Design Stantec has been working with the City to design the improvements to the Lafayette/Loring intersection. Plans of the improvements will be shared. Engineering has identified this project as the first priority on the priority list of projects for MassDOT Complete Streets funding.
- Canal Street Roadway Project Update Updates for the Canal Street roadway project will be shared with the Committee. Focus will be on the status of the off-road path progress and funding status of Phase 2 of the path.
- Re-Striping Plans and Derby Street Protected Bike Lanes- The Bike Committee would like to review and provide comment on
  proposed re-striping plans for the Spring for roads that have been recently repaved and to also discuss opportunities for protected
  bike lanes along Derby Street.
- Complete Streets Prioritization MassDOT will be accepting applications for another round of Complete Streets funding projects. Projects must be designed in order for the funding to pay for construction. Engineering, Parking and Traffic, and Planning are working on developing that priority list. The preliminary list will be shared and discussed for edits and additions.
- Salem Bicycle Share RFP Update The City has selected Zagster as the vendor to implement a new full service bike share in Salem. The City would like to ask the Committee for comments and suggestions on our three (3) hub locations. The City is interested in providing a station in the vicinity of the MBTA Train Station, Salem Ferry and one other location. The City is working to have the program up installed and launched mid to late May.
- Bicycle Master Plan Update Discussion CIP Engineering money was allocated to update the Master Plan. With comments from Parking and Traffic Director, Engineering, and the Planning Department, as well as input from the Bike Advisory Committee. Discussion of consulting firms to solicit responses will take place. The RFP is on hold until the Planning Department fills the open staff planner position.

## Adjournment

Know your rights under the Open Meeting Law, Massachusetts General Law Chapter 30A Sections 18-25 and City Ordinance Sections 2-2028 through 2-2033